
A SPECIAL NOTE OF THANKS APPRECIATION TO MY PEOPLE FOR THE 

LOVE SHOWN TO US YESTERDAY, JULY 17, 2023 - THANK YOU RALLY  

 

JULY 18, 2023 

 

I wish to convey my utmost thanks and appreciation to the thousands of Liberians 

who turned out yesterday in a massive show of support for the work that we 

continue to do on their behalf.  

 

I am particularly thankful to the multitude of young people, including First Time 

Voters, our various auxiliary groups, all Cedecians, Weahcians and all Liberians 

who gathered in spite of the rain to demonstrate their love and appreciation for all 

that we have done and continue to do for them. 

 

I also want to thank the parents of many of the young first-time voters who turned 

out yesterday for allowing them to exercise their constitutional rights in support of 

our vision.  

 

Let me assure you of my unwavering commitment to carry on with programs and 

policies that specifically target you and members of your demographic. We shall 

not let you down! We are fully cognizant of the constant struggle the Liberian 

youth have faced for generations. That is why we are uniquely tailoring our 

development efforts to improve your lives. 

 

To every Liberian, irrespective of political affiliation, gender, age, or social status, 

who also conveyed their thanks through various mediums, we are equally thankful 

and promise to continue to labor on your behalf. 

 

Like I have stated, the Coalition for Democratic Change extends its arms to 

everyone - old as well as new members. Let us all go get this victory together. 



 

Thank you very much! 

 

H.E. George Manneh Weah  

PRESIDENT OF THE REPUBLIC OF LIBERIA  

& 

Standard Bearer, Coalition for Democratic Change 


